MINUTES OF A MEETING OF MOULTON PARISH COUNCIL 
Held at Moulton Village Hall ON MONDAY 11 September 2017 at 7.45 
	PRESENT

	Councillors
	Cllrs.   Watkinson (Chair)  Boyle,Vernon,Aston,Wood,Jennings


	Other Attendees
	Parish Clerk.  


	1
	To receive Apologies (and record reasons for absence) and to note any Declarations of Interest

No Apologies, one member of the public present,names is listed on the attendance register .
There were no Declarations of Interest made.


	2
	To receive the PCSO’s Report100 % -  The following report was received 


	3
	Open Public Forum  No members of the public raised any issues 


	4
	To agree the Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday 14th August 2017
Resolved: that the Minutes of the Meeting held on 14 August 2017 be agreed and signed as a true record. Proposed by Cllr  Boyle Seconded by Cllr Aston


	5
	To receive the Parish Clerk’s Report:
Neighbourhood Plan
Draft has been returned to Urban Imprint with amendments to finalise document.

Weaver Road Play Area 

Clerk has requested quotes from Northwich Town Council,C & G Services and Millenium 
Issues reported to CWAC

Regent Street fly tipping has been reported to CWAC. Cllr Weltman has been asked to help with issues with right of way path issues at Hillside.

Regent Street Garages

Nick Marsh has been instructed and a meeting has been arranged to discuss a way forward
MUGA Lights 
Davenham Electrics still think that someone is messing with the box,clerk will view CCTV to check this . CLLR Vernon will monitor.
Section 106 Monies for play

Clerk will provide update from CWAC on what the monies can be spent on 
PCSO

Clerk has let Srgt Weaver know that the PCSO can use the facilities at the Methodist Chapel and has provided Betty Knights contact number for access.

Newsletter

Final version has been provided to printers and ordered ready for distribution.

Dynasty Sign

Has been removed

CCTV
Clerk has arranged a visit from engineer to check that everything is working correctly as unable to view images when recent damage to the MUGA.
Bovis Monies for Weaver Road

	
	

	6
	Administrative and Community Mattes: -  
Councillors discussed the purchase of a Defibrilator box to be place as near to the MUGA as possible
Resolved- Clerk to check with Davenham clerk where they purchased theirs from and purchase the same for Moulton

Chair advised that a meeting has taken place with Nick Marsh from Frank Marshalls who will project manage the improvements at the back of Regent Street, he will make contact with suitable partners and report back on progress. He required confirmation of which solicitor the PC are using .
Resolved: Instruct Steven Dearden at Moss Haselhurst Solicitors

	7.
	Planning
i. to note comments made by the Planning Committee on recent Applications-  
ii. to note Planning Application Responses from Cheshire West and Chester Council 

iii. to note Planning Applications advised but not yet received  - None
iv. to discuss issues relating to the Bovis Development off Beehive Lane v. to discuss issues relating to the Miller Homes Development off Jack Lane.  
Discuss any other Planning Related Issues. 

	8.
	Financial Matters
S Spruce

Salary Clerk  August (BACS) ( salary since April 2017 should be £1004.81 Bacs figures to be amending at the bank)

951.31

HMRC    

PAYE + NI for SS 

139.20

S Spruce 

Expenses- phone top and extra storage email,stamps ,envelopes

        35.79

S Spruce

 September Salary adjustment (Bacs figures needs to be amended to reflect salary increase

53.50

Playground Inspection and Maintenance  

August Contract
36.00

C G Services 

August contract

286.00

C G Services 

Repairs to Rodeo

72.00



	9.
	Correspondence Received
Cheshire Police

25.07.17

26.07.17

CCTV footage

report

Playground Inspection 

26.07.17

report

CWAC

27.07.17

10.817

11.8.

17

Footpath closures

Planning

Planning

Mr Rigby

26.07.17

Niddries Lane 

SLCC

27.07.17

Bulliten

Local Councils Insurance

27.07.17

Confirmation of policy and amendments to wording

ChALK

27.0717

3.08.17

16.

8.17

bulliten

Andrew Warburton

27.07.17

Repairs to garage, requested extension of two weeks agreed until 14th August

Andrew Priestly

27.07.17

3.08.17

Broad band enquiry

Davenham Electrics

1.08.17

Issues with security of MUGA lights has kept the key just to double check issues

Michael HArris

1.08.17

Pie and Peas

Angela Myers

2.08.17

Twin Trials

Urban Imprint 

4.8.17

8.8.17

11.8.

Invoice

NP

Simon Meegan

4.8.17

Niddries Lane Development

C G Services

7.8.17

25.8.17

Quote for Silver Birch Trees

Repairs to Rodeo

Cllr Weltman

7.8.17

Niddries Lane land

Alex Cartney

7.8.17

Insurance

Janet Cleaver

8.8.17

Footpath Beehive Lane

Playground Inspection

8.8.17

report

Andrew Preistly

10.8.17

Litter

Rachel Bourner

10.8.17

15.8.17

Regent Street backs trees

Reply

John Harding

14.8.

17

Councillor Vacancy

Charlotte Cleary 

15.8.17

Parking Regent Street backs

Jill Faulkner

16.8.17

Arial mast Main Road

David Snasdell

17.8.17

Newsletter

Cllr Jennings

17.8.17

26.8.

17

Minutes

Dean Sanders

19.8.17

address

Council Audit

22.8.17

Queries

Playground Inspection

23.8.17

Urgent attention Rodeo 

Vale Royal Council

24.8.17

Proposed speed limit Jack Lane 

Davenham Electrics

26.8.17

MUGA Lights

Steve Worral 

IMS Ltd

29.8.17

CCTV



	10.
	To receive reports from Councillors and the Parish Clerk 
Cllr Boyle – concerned that Hillside Lane is still overgrown ,Cllr Sinar will chase with CWAC.
Speed camera vans will be placed in the village to help enforce the 20mph speed limit

Cllr Aston – Highlighted the post office consultation period , Guardian reporter had contacted him and he had passed on details for Denise as the new Chair.
Cllr Jennings raised concerns regarding the air pollution in the village created by the buses., clerk to check if CWAC monitor this .
Cllr Wood raised the same issue about the footpath at Hillside and the aging buses creating air pollution 

Cllr Vernon mentioned the Christmas Tree, Cllr Aston to let the clerk have the link to Majestic Trees for the purchase of a new one, Ask the local farm if they would like to donate one?

Footpaths on Main Road were highlighted, the resurfacing was not completed satisfactorily, Cllr Sinar will report again

Cllr Watkinson highlighted the condition of the road by the Chapel  again Cllr Sinar will report

Highlighted concerns at the number of 7 and 8 year olds riding bikes around the village .Clerk to contact the school to highlight concerns. Rubbish on Jack Lane to be reported to McDonalds.aqq\qzw


	11.
	To Note the Date of the next Parish Council Meeting-  Meeting closed at 9.40pm
This will take place on Monday the  October  2017 Moulton Village Hall, commencing at 7.45pm


